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From: Allison Franz

To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: Concerns about "Be Safe" curriculum efforts
Date: Wednesday, February 3, 2021 7:20:10 PM

Dear City Councilors,

| am concerned about current efforts to insert the “Be Safe” curriculum in Missoula schools.
While | don’t doubt the good intentions of this effort, its messaging is problematic. At best, it
puts the onus on kids to not access guns, instead of where it belongs — on adults. At
worst, the program seems to glorify firearms and can lead to a disconnect from the serious,
often fatal ramifications of guns.

I do not disagree that kids should know that if they find a firearm, they should not touch it
and tell an adult. But, as any parent or person who'’s worked with children knows, kids are
curious and impulsive and do not always listen or follow the rules, despite how many times
they’ve been told. The ramifications of this are minimal in most situations. But when a
loaded, unsecured weapon is involved, the consequences can be fatal. Sadly, | know this
first-hand. Despite learning the “don’t touch and tell an adult” brand of gun safety, my
cousin’s 9-year-old was shot and killed in Belgrade after he and another boy found a
loaded, unsecured handgun.

When we talk about gun safety in Montana, the conversation must include responsible
storage of firearms, which means storing them locked, unloaded and separate from
ammunition. Unfortunately, the "Be Safe" program does not do this, and | am concerned
that parents whose children learn the "Be Safe" curriculum will believe their job is done, and
they may not store their firearms responsibly as a result.

Failure to address responsible storage can also have dire consequences for older children
and teens who, after experiencing fleeting thoughts of suicide, may complete a permanent
act because they had access to an unsecured gun.

If you choose to move forward with this effort, | urge you to also support holding
complementary programming for parents on responsible firearm storage. Missoula has
several instructors certified in the Be SMART program who would be more than happy to
present this training in schools. You can learn more about this initiative at

www.besmartforkids.org.

Thank you,
Allison Franz
Ward 5
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COVID-19: One Year Later

Monday, February 8th, 2021
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For the past year, Missoula and the world have endured the COVID-19
pandemic. Now, with the rollout of a vaccine, our collective attention is
beginning to focus on recovery — not just from the disease, but from COVID-
19's colossal impact on our economy, education and healthcare systems; i.e., on
every aspect of our lives. How has Missoula changed as a result of COVID-19?
What does the future look like? On February 8 at City Club Missoula (via
Zoom, 11:30 a.m.-1 p.m.), three community leaders who have been at the
forefront of Missoula’s COVID-19 response will share their experience and
insights. The forum is free, but registration is required.

Panelists:
Grant Kier, CEO, Missoula Economic Partnership
Joyce Dombrouski, Chief Executive, Providence Montana

Paula Short, Associate Vice President for Strategic Communications,
University of Montana

Moderator:
Maritsa Georgiou, evening anchor, KECI/NBC Montana
To RSVP, go to CityClubMissoula.com

We will hold the forum on a Zoom webinar format, courtesy of UM.
Attendees will need to join the session using the registration link in
this announcement. There is no charge to attend the forum.

Zoom Video Conferencing

February 8, 2021
11:30 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.

<]

Forum Zoom Registration
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From: Peg Brownlee

To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: Gun Safety Courses in Schools Proposal??
Date: Wednesday, February 3, 2021 6:08:11 PM

Dear City Council Members,

I was shocked to read about the proposed “gun safety courses” being considered for teaching
in first through third grade students in Missoula.

First and foremost, it is sponsored by the Montana Shooting Sports Association. This
organization appears to have extremist ties, and Gary Marbut at the helm of MSSA. Mr.
Marbut posted terroristic threats and radical, extremist comments on Facebook in December.
He has a long history as a gun proponent, which is putting it mildly. Please see an article
from December 14th in the Montana Post, for instance.

If I had a child in a school that was having ANYTHING to do with this group, | would refuse
to let my child participate in this “training”. MSSA has an agenda, you can be sure, when
offering this “course”, stating innocent “safety education”. Perhaps it does have some useful
information - it probably does. But it is not okay for this information to be obligatory in our
educational system from this group!

While it is important for children to know basic gun safety, it is a task best done by a parent.
Information could be sent home with a child so the parent can decide if it is appropriate or not
(and not from any extremist group!).

In a perfect world, gun safety training (and background checks) would be obligatory when
buying a gun license, and hunter safety training when buying a hunting license. This would
make sense.

I am NOT an anti-gun activist. 1 am a proponent of respect for one another, and non-violent
conflict resolution. | fear that the pro-gun extremist situation in our country and our state is
going to get a lot worse before it gets better. | would feel safer if the city council were not
affiliated with MSSA. Unfortunately, we have Montana leaders who are.

It is also alarming to me that you have now a self-named “Freedom Trio” (or something to that
effect) on the council. It makes me wonder what other agendas they have for you to consider.
Quite alarming. Please be cautious! | know you will be. And those of you who are part of
this “Trio”, please know that you are not a separate entity of the council. | urge you to work
together with the council toward peaceful betterment of our beautiful community.

| appreciate the hard work all of you do on behalf of our residents, and wish you the best.
Thanks for reading my comments.

Peg Brownlee

Missoula County resident since 1975

University of MT graduate
Retired Health Care Professional
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From: Matts Larson

To: John Engen

Cc: Grp. City Council and City Web Site; Dept. Human Resource; Attorney Admin; Dept. Attorney
Subject: Jim Nugent's email responses prior to 2/2/21 RE : Sandra Keenan"s municipal court processed citation
Date: Wednesday, February 3, 2021 8:15:56 AM

FYI,

Is Jim feeling alright... any reason he sent me two scolding hot emails about how his office
didn’t touch this citation and then a third explaining that hey they actually did TINKeR with
Sandra’ citations (plural)

| feel like I’m dealing with a dementia patient not a city attorney...

Is this what you would classify as accepted professional conduct...

If Jim was a private attorney he would have been fired LAST YEAR.

This is completely embarrassing for the entire city...

Please fire Jim Nugent and I’ll consider not suing the pant off the city...

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Matts Larson <mattslarson@icloud.com>

Date: February 2, 2021 at 8:23:33 AM MST

To: Jaeson White <WhiteJ@ci.missoula.mt.us>

Subject: Fwd: Sandra Keenan's municipal court processed citation
FYI

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Matts Larson <mattslarson@icloud.com>

Date: January 28, 2021 at 9:02:50 AM MST

To: Jim Nugent <NugentJ@ci.missoula.mt.us>

Subject: Re: Sandra Keenan's municipal court processed citation
JIM:

As | said before, message received.

If those were actually the facts then there’s no need for you to write
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two separate emails about it.

It’s really embarrassing to have someone like you “representing law
and order” while you consistently pass the buck and take zero
accountability or responsibility for you or your offices actions. I’'m
amazing anything your office touches get done. Just stop talking Jim
and do your job.

Regards,
-Matts Larson

Sent from my iPhone

On Jan 27, 2021, at 5:18 PM, Jim Nugent
<NugentJ@ci.missoula.mt.us> wrote:

Matts:

As | have already explained to you the city attorney office
had no involvement in the processing of the traffic citation
issued to Sandra Keenan when her motor vehicle struck you
in downtown Missoula. It is not my view of anything. | am
informing you of the fact. The city attorney’s office had no
role in the City of Missoula’s processing of Sandra Keenan at
any point from the issuance of the traffic citation until her
forfeiture of bond.

| do not have any idea why someone in Municipal Court
referred you to our office. The person must not have fully
understood what every part of the factual processing of
Sandra Keenan'’s her traffic citation. The city attorney’s
office did not have any involvement in the processing of this
citation. Your ranting does not change the facts in any way.

Further, no one at the City of Missoula has a feud with you.
City staffs have spent an extraordinary amount of city staffs
times attempting to accommodate and process each of your
inquiries to the extent that you were legally entitled to
receive the information you requested.

The city attorney’s office had no role in issuing or processing
Sandra Keenan'’s traffic citation. | am sorry that you are not
able to understand that; but your unfounded accusations





and criticism do not change the actual real facts.

JIM NUGENT

From: Matts Larson <mattslarson@icloud.com>

Sent: Wednesday, January 27, 2021 1:37 PM

To: Jim Nugent <NugentJ@ci.missoula.mt.us>

Subject: Re: Sandra Keenan's municipal court processed
citation

Jim:

| have received your response.

| was referred to you office multiple times during this
processing of this citation. including today by the municipal
court staff regarding the citation and it’s lack of

documentation.

Maybe your time would be better spent explaining your
views to them.

Regards,
-Matts Larson

Sent from my iPhone

OnlJan 27,2021, at 12:41 PM, Jim Nugent
<Nugent)@ci.missoula.mt.us> wrote:

Matts:

In response to your telephone message from
this morning pertaining to your incident with a
motor vehicle striking you and Sandra Keenan’s
traffic citation processed in municipal court;
once again you are absolutely wrong with
respect to your attempted criticism of city
operations as well as our city attorney office..

As was explained to you last year, the city
attorney’s office generally only becomes
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involved with any citation filed in City of
Missoula Municipal Court if the cited
person/Defendant pleads not guilty and the
municipal court forwards notice to our office
that a person has plead not guilty plea to their
citation(s).

With respect to Sandra Keenan’s traffic
citation, she did not plead not guilty. Therefore
our office was never involved in the City of
Missoula’s processing of Sandra Kenan’s traffic
citation. I am informed that Sandra Keenan
forfeited bond on January 15, 2021. Therefore
Sandra Keenan’s traffic citation was never
processed in any way by our office.

JIM NUGENT

Messages and attachments sent to or from
this e-mail account pertaining to City
business may be considered public or private
records depending on the message content.
The City is often required by law to provide
public records to individuals requesting
them. The City is also required by law to
protect private, confidential information.
This message is intended for the use of the
individual or entity named above. If you are
not the intended recipient of this
transmission, please notify the sender
immediately, do not forward the message to
anyone, and delete all copies. Thank you

Messages and attachments sent to or from this e-mail
account pertaining to City business may be considered
public or private records depending on the message
content. The City is often required by law to provide
public records to individuals requesting them. The City
is also required by law to protect private, confidential
information. This message is intended for the use of the
individual or entity named above. If you are not the
intended recipient of this transmission, please notify the
sender immediately, do not forward the message to
anyone, and delete all copies. Thank you






From: Dannette Fadness

To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site

Subject: Public Safety and Health Committee meeting public comment
Date: Wednesday, February 3, 2021 12:14:55 PM

Greetings,

As a mother, grandmother, a child injury prevention and suicide prevention educator, | am
here to say that the Be Safe program is not a developmentally appropriate education for kids.

The American Academy of Pediatrics and CDC state that gun violence is a public health
epidemic that is injuring and killing our children at alarming rates. These organizations as well
as Safe Kids Worldwide, Everytown for gun safety, Be SMART program and suicide
prevention programs all agree that easy access to firearms is a major factor in this epidemic.
They all agree that the onus is on adults to keep kids safe by responsibly storing guns
unloaded, locked, and out of reach and sight of youth with ammunition locked and stored
separately.

I think we can all agree we want kids to grow up to be safe, healthy and happy, so | understand
and | agree that firearm safety education is important for families.

The Be Safe program is not developmentally age appropriate for 6-8 year old kids, and it lacks
the agreed upon safety measures and adult responsibilities noted above to have firearms
secured, unloaded, locked and out of reach and sight of youth.

I have talked to thousands of families about responsible storage and given out thousands of
gunlocks. We want all families to know what it means to be SMART and help them to have
the tools available to store firearms responsibly to keep families safe. We agree that teaching
kids to not touch a gun and go find an adult is important but when it comes down to it,
responsible storage is the best way to ensure kids safety if you decide to have a firearm in your
home.

Firearm safety best practice places the onus on adults to keep kids safe from guns unlike the
Be Safe brochures that seeks to “gun proof our the kids.” Research shows that 4.6 million kids
live in homes in the US with at least one unsecured firearm. It also shows that parents believe
their kids do not know where their firearms are stored when in fact the same research shows
that 70% of kids know where they are stored and 35% of them have handled them without
their parents knowledge.

Montana is third in youth suicides and suicide among young people has increased at an
alarming rate over the last decade. We know that easy access to fatal means is killing our
youth—in as little as five minutes from thought to follow through youth are completing
suicide. In 2017, the youngest two suicides were completed by seven year olds. Montanas
suicide rates have been in the top 5 for 40 years and close to 67% of our suicides completed by
firearm and in Missoula that number is closer to 75%. 80% of school shootings by 14018 year
olds are completed with a firearm they gained access to at home or a relative’s home. We
cannot talk enough about responsible storage.

I think we can all agree gun violence is an epidemic and education is vital to keeping our kids
safe.
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Kids are curious so, “Don’t touch” is an astoundingly useless thing to tell first through third
graders—which is shown far too often with the over 300 kids that gain access and shoot
themselves or others each year.

In a congressional report by the Government Accountability Office, they found that teaching
kids not to touch firearms is highly ineffective noting: most of the children were able to
verbally recall the safety message, but when the children found a gun they did not leave the
area or tell an adult during the assessment. They found this method was only effective with
intensive training, which this brochure clearly cannot provide.

The CDC, American Academy of Pediatrics and all the other major safety organizations agree
that responsible storage—which is unloaded, locked and out of reach and sight of youth is the
way to keep kids safe.

However, this brochure lacks these safety measures and seeks to normalize gun access for
children noting:

“...look at their [parents] guns locked in the [glass front cabinet] gun cabinet.” It goes on to
talk about how, “Their parents let [the kids] spend as much time as they want looking at the
guns and talking about gun safety...[as] they will soon be ready for their first .22 rifles.”

The brochure glamorizes guns and makes it seem like because a child has received this brief
education, they are ready to handle firearms, which endangers children and may give families
a false sense of safety.

Kids are curious, so it is vital for the safety of our children that the onus be on adults to ensure
they do not have unsupervised access to guns and that we abide by the best practices put out
by all the major safety organizations noted above and ensure that adults responsibility store
firearms.

I ask that you vote ‘No’ to this resolution for the safety of our community and children.

Thank you,

Dannette Fadness

Missoula resident

child injury and suicide Prevention Educator






From: Jim Nugent

To: Matts Larson; John Engen

Cc: Grp. City Council and City Web Site; Dept. Human Resource; Attorney Admin; Dept. Attorney

Subject: RE: Jim Nugent's email responses prior to 2/2/21 RE : Sandra Keenan"s municipal court processed citation
Date: Wednesday, February 3, 2021 4:59:23 PM

Matts:

Your ongoing propensity to attempt to create your own perceived alternative self-serving facts,,
does not make your erroneous assertions true facts.

JIM NUGENT

From: Matts Larson <mattslarson@icloud.com>

Sent: Wednesday, February 3, 2021 8:16 AM

To: John Engen <EngenJ@ci.missoula.mt.us>

Cc: Grp. City Council and City Web Site <Council@ci.missoula.mt.us>; Dept. Human Resource
<Personnel@ci.missoula.mt.us>; Attorney Admin <ADepartment@ci.missoula.mt.us>; Dept.

Attorney <Atty@ci.missoula.mt.us>

Subject: Jim Nugent’s email responses prior to 2/2/21 RE : Sandra Keenan's municipal court

processed citation

FYl,

Is Jim feeling alright... any reason he sent me two scolding hot emails about how his office didn’t
touch this citation and then a third explaining that hey they actually did TINKeR with Sandra’
citations (plural)

| feel like I'm dealing with a dementia patient not a city attorney...

Is this what you would classify as accepted professional conduct...

If Jim was a private attorney he would have been fired LAST YEAR.

This is completely embarrassing for the entire city...

Please fire Jim Nugent and I'll consider not suing the pant off the city...

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Matts Larson <mattslarson@icloud.com>
Date: February 2, 2021 at 8:23:33 AM MST

To: Jaeson White <Whitel@ci.missoula.mt.us>
Subject: Fwd: Sandra Keenan's municipal court processed citation
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FYI

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Matts Larson <mattslarson@icloud.com>

Date: January 28, 2021 at 9:02:50 AM MST

To: Jim Nugent <Nugent)@ci.missoula.mt.us>

Subject: Re: Sandra Keenan's municipal court processed citation

JIM:
As | said before, message received.

If those were actually the facts then there’s no need for you to write two
separate emails about it.

It's really embarrassing to have someone like you “representing law and
order” while you consistently pass the buck and take zero accountability
or responsibility for you or your offices actions. I'm amazing anything your
office touches get done. Just stop talking Jim and do your job.

Regards,

-Matts Larson

Sent from my iPhone

OnJan 27,2021, at 5:18 PM, Jim Nugent
<Nugent)/@ci.missoula.mt.us> wrote:

Matts:

As | have already explained to you the city attorney office
had no involvement in the processing of the traffic citation
issued to Sandra Keenan when her motor vehicle struck you
in downtown Missoula. It is not my view of anything. | am
informing you of the fact. The city attorney’s office had no
role in the City of Missoula’s processing of Sandra Keenan at
any point from the issuance of the traffic citation until her
forfeiture of bond.

| do not have any idea why someone in Municipal Court
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referred you to our office. The person must not have fully
understood what every part of the factual processing of
Sandra Keenan'’s her traffic citation. The city attorney’s
office did not have any involvement in the processing of this
citation. Your ranting does not change the facts in any way.

Further, no one at the City of Missoula has a feud with you.
City staffs have spent an extraordinary amount of city staffs
times attempting to accommodate and process each of your
inquiries to the extent that you were legally entitled to
receive the information you requested.

The city attorney’s office had no role in issuing or processing
Sandra Keenan'’s traffic citation. | am sorry that you are not
able to understand that; but your unfounded accusations
and criticism do not change the actual real facts.

JIM NUGENT

From: Matts Larson <mattslarson@icloud.com>

Sent: Wednesday, January 27, 2021 1:37 PM

To: Jim Nugent <Nugent)@ci.missoula.mt.us>

Subject: Re: Sandra Keenan's municipal court processed
citation

Jim:

| have received your response.

| was referred to you office multiple times during this
processing of this citation. including today by the municipal
court staff regarding the citation and it’s lack of

documentation.

Maybe your time would be better spent explaining your
views to them.

Regards,
-Matts Larson

Sent from my iPhone
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OnlJan 27,2021, at 12:41 PM, Jim Nugent
<Nugent/@ci.missoula.mt.us> wrote:

Matts:

In response to your telephone message from
this morning pertaining to your incident with a
motor vehicle striking you and Sandra Keenan’s
traffic citation processed in municipal court;
once again you are absolutely wrong with
respect to your attempted criticism of city
operations as well as our city attorney office..

As was explained to you last year, the city
attorney’s office generally only becomes
involved with any citation filed in City of
Missoula Municipal Court if the cited
person/Defendant pleads not guilty and the
municipal court forwards notice to our office
that a person has plead not guilty plea to their
citation(s).

With respect to Sandra Keenan’s traffic
citation, she did not plead not guilty. Therefore
our office was never involved in the City of
Missoula’s processing of Sandra Kenan’s traffic
citation. I am informed that Sandra Keenan
forfeited bond on January 15, 2021. Therefore
Sandra Keenan’s traffic citation was never
processed in any way by our office.

JIM NUGENT

Messages and attachments sent to or from
this e-mail account pertaining to City
business may be considered public or private
records depending on the message content.
The City is often required by law to provide
public records to individuals requesting
them. The City is also required by law to
protect private, confidential information.
This message is intended for the use of the
individual or entity named above. If you are
not the intended recipient of this
transmission, please notify the sender
immediately, do not forward the message to
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anyone, and delete all copies. Thank you

Messages and attachments sent to or from this e-mail
account pertaining to City business may be considered
public or private records depending on the message
content. The City is often required by law to provide
public records to individuals requesting them. The City
is also required by law to protect private, confidential
information. This message is intended for the use of the
individual or entity named above. If you are not the
intended recipient of this transmission, please notify the
sender immediately, do not forward the message to
anyone, and delete all copies. Thank you






From: Matts Larson

To: Jim Nugent

Cc: John Engen; Grp. City Council and City Web Site; Dept. Human Resource; Attorney Admin; Dept. Attorney
Subject: Re: Jim Nugent’'s email responses prior to 2/2/21 RE : Sandra Keenan"s municipal court processed citation
Date: Wednesday, February 3, 2021 5:34:07 PM

Jim:

Message received.

Which facts did I get wrong?
Regards,

-Matts Larson

Sent from my iPhone

On Feb 3, 2021, at 4:59 PM, Jim Nugent <NugentJ@ci.missoula.mt.us> wrote:

Matts:

Your ongoing propensity to attempt to create your own perceived alternative self-
serving facts,, does not make your erroneous assertions true facts.

JIM NUGENT

From: Matts Larson <mattslarson@icloud.com>

Sent: Wednesday, February 3, 2021 8:16 AM

To: John Engen <Engen]@ci.missoula.mt.us>

Cc: Grp. City Council and City Web Site <Council@ci.missoula.mt.us>; Dept. Human
Resource <Personnel@ci.missoula.mt.us>; Attorney Admin
<ADepartment@ci.missoula.mt.us>; Dept. Attorney <Atty@ci.missoula.mt.us>
Subject: Jim Nugent’s email responses prior to 2/2/21 RE : Sandra Keenan's municipal
court processed citation

FYl,

Is Jim feeling alright... any reason he sent me two scolding hot emails about how his
office didn’t touch this citation and then a third explaining that hey they actually did
TINKeR with Sandra’ citations (plural)

| feel like I'm dealing with a dementia patient not a city attorney...

Is this what you would classify as accepted professional conduct...
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If Jim was a private attorney he would have been fired LAST YEAR.

This is completely embarrassing for the entire city...

Please fire Jim Nugent and I'll consider not suing the pant off the city...

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Matts Larson <mattslarson@icloud.com>

Date: February 2, 2021 at 8:23:33 AM MST

To: Jaeson White <White)@ci.missoula.mt.us>

Subject: Fwd: Sandra Keenan's municipal court processed citation

FYI

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Matts Larson <mattslarson@icloud.com>

Date: January 28, 2021 at 9:02:50 AM MST

To: Jim Nugent <NugentJ@ci.missoula.mt.us>

Subject: Re: Sandra Keenan's municipal court processed
citation

JIM:

As | said before, message received.

If those were actually the facts then there’s no need for you
to write two separate emails about it.

It’s really embarrassing to have someone like you
“representing law and order” while you consistently pass the
buck and take zero accountability or responsibility for you or
your offices actions. I'm amazing anything your office
touches get done. Just stop talking Jim and do your job.

Regards,

-Matts Larson

Sent from my iPhone
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OnJan 27,2021, at 5:18 PM, Jim Nugent
<NugentJ@ci.missoula.mt.us> wrote:

Matts:

As | have already explained to you the city
attorney office had no involvement in the
processing of the traffic citation issued to
Sandra Keenan when her motor vehicle struck
you in downtown Missoula. It is not my view of
anything. I am informing you of the fact. The
city attorney’s office had no role in the City of
Missoula’s processing of Sandra Keenan at any
point from the issuance of the traffic citation
until her forfeiture of bond.

| do not have any idea why someone in
Municipal Court referred you to our office. The
person must not have fully understood what
every part of the factual processing of Sandra
Keenan’s her traffic citation. The city
attorney’s office did not have any involvement
in the processing of this citation. Your ranting
does not change the facts in any way.

Further, no one at the City of Missoula has a
feud with you. City staffs have spent an
extraordinary amount of city staffs times
attempting to accommodate and process each
of your inquiries to the extent that you were
legally entitled to receive the information you
requested.

The city attorney’s office had no role in issuing
or processing Sandra Keenan’s traffic citation. |
am sorry that you are not able to understand
that; but your unfounded accusations and
criticism do not change the actual real facts.

JIM NUGENT

From: Matts Larson
<mattslarson@icloud.com>
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Sent: Wednesday, January 27, 2021 1:37 PM

To: Jim Nugent <NugentJ@ci.missoula.mt.us>
Subject: Re: Sandra Keenan's municipal court
processed citation

Jim:

| have received your response.

| was referred to you office multiple times
during this processing of this citation. including
today by the municipal court staff regarding the

citation and it’s lack of documentation.

Maybe your time would be better spent
explaining your views to them.

Regards,
-Matts Larson

Sent from my iPhone

OnlJan 27,2021, at 12:41 PM, Jim
Nugent
<Nugent/@ci.missoula.mt.us>
wrote:

Matts:

In response to your telephone
message from this morning
pertaining to your incident with a
motor vehicle striking you and
Sandra Keenan'’s traffic citation
processed in municipal court;
once again you are absolutely
wrong with respect to your
attempted criticism of city
operations as well as our city
attorney office..
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As was explained to you last year,
the city attorney’s office generally
only becomes involved with any
citation filed in City of Missoula
Municipal Court if the cited
person/Defendant pleads not
guilty and the municipal court
forwards notice to our office that
a person has plead not guilty plea
to their citation(s).

With respect to Sandra Keenan'’s
traffic citation, she did not plead
not guilty. Therefore our office
was never involved in the City of
Missoula’s processing of Sandra
Kenan’s traffic citation. I am
informed that Sandra Keenan
forfeited bond on January 15,
2021. Therefore Sandra Keenan’s
traffic citation was never
processed in any way by our
office.

JIM NUGENT

Messages and attachments sent
to or from this e-mail account
pertaining to City business may
be considered public or private
records depending on the
message content. The City is
often required by law to provide
public records to individuals
requesting them. The City is
also required by law to protect
private, confidential
information. This message is
intended for the use of the
individual or entity named
above. If you are not the
intended recipient of this
transmission, please notify the
sender immediately, do not
forward the message to anyone,
and delete all copies. Thank you





Messages and attachments sent to or from
this e-mail account pertaining to City
business may be considered public or private
records depending on the message content.
The City is often required by law to provide
public records to individuals requesting
them. The City is also required by law to
protect private, confidential information.
This message is intended for the use of the
individual or entity named above. If you are
not the intended recipient of this
transmission, please notify the sender
immediately, do not forward the message to
anyone, and delete all copies. Thank you

Messages and attachments sent to or from this e-mail account pertaining to City
business may be considered public or private records depending on the message
content. The City is often required by law to provide public records to individuals
requesting them. The City is also required by law to protect private, confidential
information. This message is intended for the use of the individual or entity
named above. If you are not the intended recipient of this transmission, please
notify the sender immediately, do not forward the message to anyone, and delete
all copies. Thank you





